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January 7, 2019      FORGE Project No. 4222-003.01 
 
 

The Reserve At Pelican Landing - Roof Replacement Project 
Summary Report #1 

Reserve Court, Bonita Springs, Florida 
 
FORGE visited the site on December 7 and 13, 2018 to observe the roof replacement project.  
The purpose of this summary report is to document our field observations of the on-going roof 
replacement project.  Subsequent reports will be submitted as additional field observations are 
completed. 
 
The following photographs represent the conditions observed during our site visits. 
 
 

 

 

Building 24451: View of new underlayment installed. 
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Building 24480: View of base sheet in the process of being installed. 
 

 

View of underlayment stored on-site. 
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Building 24420: View of new underlayment installed. 
 

 
 

Building 24410: View of new valley flashing installed. 
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Summary of Site Observations: 

• At the time of our site visit on December 7, Buildings 24400 and 24480 were in the
process of being torn-off and dried-in.  The remainder of the buildings had been
previously dried-in with the exception of Buildings 24420 and 24410.

• The roof membrane being utilized on the project is Weatherlock Specialty Tile & Metal
underlayment as manufactured by Owens Corning.

• At the time of our site visit on December 13, Buildings 24420 and 24410 were in the
process of being torn-off and dried-in.

Based on our site observations, it is our opinion the roof replacement project is being performed 
in general accordance with the scope of work prepared by American Building Contractors, Inc.   

Please contact us if you have any questions concerning this report. 

Sincerely, 

Forge Engineering, Inc. 
Cert. of Auth. No.: 7544 

Casey M. Ward, P.E. 
Senior Engineer 
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